OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION AZTEC DISTRICT OFFICE 1000 RIO BRAZOS ROAD AZTEC, NEW MEXICO 87410 (505) 334-6178 Fax (505)334-6170

GARY E. JOHNSON GOVERNOR JENNIFER A. SALISBURY CABINET SECRETARY

November 8, 1996

Mr Lynn Shelton Giant Industries PO Box 159 Bloomfield NM 87413

Re: Disposal #1, I-27-29N-11W, 30-045-29002

Dear Mr. Shelton:

Your proposal for monitoring the gas on the bradenhead of the referenced well is hereby accepted.

Should the nature of the gas flow change or conditions of the well change such that this small flow could be considered a more serious problem, we will direct further testing and action. The next time that the well tubing is pulled for service, we will require that you run a Noise Log or similar device to determine the entry point of the gas behind the pipe.

Sincerely.

Frank T. Chavez

**District Supervisor** 

FTC\sh